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30.
Ms A M Dreyer (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:
Whether her Department is taking any action to rectify the ongoing pollution of the Blaauwbank Spruit, which runs into the Hartebeespoort Dam, by raw sewage which is emerging from a manhole and running through the Munsieville Ext 4 township in the Mogale City municipality;  if not,  (a) why not and (b) who is responsible for taking action in this regard;  if so,  (i) what action and  (ii)  when?
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REPLY:

The Local Municipality of Mogale City has the responsibility to ensure that the sewer infrastructure in its area, including manholes, are maintained in a manner that will not lead to the pollution of water resources. 

Unfortunately the leakage of sewage from a manhole running through the Munsieville Ext 4 township in the Municipality was only brought to the attention of the Gauteng Regional Office of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry on 18 August 2005.  My Department immediately contacted the Municipality when the problem came to its attention.  It was indicated to my Department that at the time when this problem was occurring (a few weeks ago) a back-up pump had been installed to pump the leaking sewage, while technical problems at the pumpstation were being sorted out.  It was reported to my Department on 19 August 2005, during a follow-up that the matter has been resolved.      

My Department is also currently addressing the issue of pollution of the Hartbeespoort Dam.  A task team consisting of all stakeholders has been established to look into the matter and the task team will issue a report in the next few months.

